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ELDWICK ART SHOW
The Eldwick Art Show was well
supported as usual. There were many
types of media ranging from highly
professional photographs to an
interesting “installation”.

The installation was entitled “The
Life of Pie” and featured 100 stacked
tinned pies.

Rob Slator the artist said about the
piece “The pies are arranged in tiers to
represent the different levels of access
to food in society. The overlapping pies

represent our need for mutual support. The pies that have fallen off remind us of

those who slip out of social safety nets.”

Rob is largely a “self taught” conceptual artist who is influenced by Tracey Emin

and Damien Hurst.

Stan Varo won the prize for the most favourite piece in the show, a watercolour

of a winter scene.
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WINTER DISCO
Eldwick Memorial Hall

7 - 8.30pm

entry £2
for 7 - 11 year olds

Christmas Eve Carols

Once again the Memorial Hall will
resound with the sounds of Christmas.
Come and join us for an hour of
traditional songs and carols.
Eldwick Memorial Hall
6pm-7pm
December 24th 2015.

You are invited to a

Christmas Coffee Morning
With Bring and Buy Stall, Christmas Stall,
Cake Stall, Tombola and Raffle.

In aid of Action for Children
In The Eldwick Church Hall on
Saturday 12th December
10am - 12noon

Admission by donation
All proceeds for Action for Children

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN CONTACTS
FOR NEWSLETTER BELOW

PLEASE NOTE.
To contact the Newsletter

by letter
to Eldwick Post Office

or Email the Newsdesk
in{:o@clclwiclcvillagesocictg.co.u|<
or
ncws@cldwickvillagcsocictg.co.uk

Website

www.eldwickvil Iagcsociety.co. uk

ELDWICK ANGELS

You are invited to come and see The
Eldwick Angels, involving the The
Eldwick Church and the local
community.

The angels will be made by each of
the groups that use the Eldwick
Church, or Church Hall during the year.

The Angels will be on display on
Saturday 19th December from 10 am
to 4pm and on Sunday 20th December
from 1pm to 4pm in The Eldwick
Church.

Refreshments  will
through-out the event.

Hope to see you there.

be available

Eldwick Village Society AGM
Monday 7th Dec at 7pm in Birches.

SIR FRED HOYLE
CENTENARY LECTURE

Bingley Grammar School
Thursday 19t November 7-9pm

Come and join us to
celebrate the life and work
of world- renowned scientist
and cosmologist, Sir Fred
Hoyle, former pupil of
Bingley Grammar School,
who was born one hundred
years ago this year.

Guest speakers:
+ Fred's granddaughter, Cambridge mathematician Nicola Hoyle

= Fred's research partner, Professor Chandra Wickramsinghe

* Dr John Baruch, Bradford University robotic telescope director

» Professor David Jenkins, head of the Nuclear Astrophysics group at
York University

“Hoyle's enduring insights into stars,
nucleo-synthesis, and the large-scale
universe rank among the greatest
achievements of 20th-century
astrophysics.” Martin Rees, the
Astronomer Royal.

Tickets are free - please ring the Bingley Grammar School
Finance Office on 01274 807703 to book your place.
There will be refrest ts, an exhibition from Cambridge
University on Fred's life and work, and time for our speakers
to answer your questions. We look forward to seeing you!

Event organised by Bingley Grammar School and the Bingley Fred Hoyle Centenary
Project

Many thanks to everybody who attended a coffee morning on
October 16th in aid of Arthritis Research. We raised £730!!

BIRCHES
BREAKFAST
BAR

8am — 1pm Monday to Friday
Breakfasts, hot and cold sandwiches, tea, good
coffee and cakes.

Orders 01274 561265.

Eat in and take out.

"RTRESGY. (-4-R-P-E-T-8

I'll bring sample to-youw!
Please call Paul on 07778 568845
Over 30 years experience & friendly advice




ELDWICK & GILSTEAD HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

SOME NEW ANGLES ON
SUCCESSFUL GARDENING

Terry Marshall is no stranger to the Memorial
Hall. He has previously shared his successful
tomato growing techniques with us,
appeared as an expert on our Gardeners
Question Time panel and opened our
Autumn Show. Last month he was back to
show us how science can help us in the
greenhouse. Much of his talk centred on the
laws of light reflection. Quite simply, the
angle of your greenhouse roof and walls will
influence how much light your greenhouse
gets, what you can grow year-round and how
early you can harvest your crops. When a ray
of light hits a surface head-on, almost 100%
is transmitted through the material. But if it
hits the surface at an angle, some of the light
is reflected off the surface with resultant
losses and growing time is affected.

The trick is to get all your angles right and
so 18 years ago Terry designed and built his
own greenhouse at Cottingley to maximise
the effect of sunlight, then insulated it to keep
the warmth inside, and provided ventilation
and irrigation. Looking at his slides, we
marvelled at his ingenuity and envied his
tomato crop which varied in colour from pale
yellow to purple-black. He is also able to
harvest his “earlies” while many of us are still
pricking out our seedlings. Now in his ninth
decade, Terry remembers the time before the
Aire Valley went smokeless and in those
days of sooty deposits it could be darker
inside the greenhouse than outside it. So he
regularly cleans all the exterior glass
surfaces with a weak Stardrops solution
which gives better results than strong
detergent.

Before his audience could get too caught
up in science and physics, Terry switched to
his second theme of Easier Gardening for
The Elderly. Lots of common sense was
apparent here, like the importance of
planning ahead. This could mean putting in
raised beds while you're in your sixties,
because when you're eighty it will probably
be too late! If you can't stoop low to pull the
weeds up, save your lawn mowings and
smother the weeds between your potato
rows. And always remember that gardening
involves physical exercise — so do a little
warm-up before you venture outside and
your whole body will feel better for it. Finally,
Terry advises a routine which my wife and |
have practised for many years: whether we're
hoeing, mowing, pruning or mulching, we
stop and enjoy a cup of tea every so often. It
works for the expert and it works for us.

COFFEE CAKE CHAT

Every Tuesday 9.30 am - 12 noon

The Eldwick Church
Fresh Fairtrade Coffee & Tea -
Home made cakes

JEFF MAWSON

BUILDING CONTRACTOR

EXTENSIONS AND ROOFING
PROPERTY REPAIRS

07966 199994

01274 597194

NEXT YEAR'S PROGRAMME

Norma Bartle, our hard-working speaker
finder has put together another interesting
series of meetings for 2016. On Tuesday 19
January, Pam Lakin presents The St Ives
Story; Tuesday 16 February: Katie Burnett
will tell us Why Plants Live, Why Plants Die
and share Some Plants | Couldn't Live
Without; Tuesday 15 March: Trevor Moody
from the National Trust will give us a potted
history of East Riddlesden Hall; Tuesday 19
April: Anne Simpson of Bingley Flower Club
shares her approach to Flower Arranging;
Saturday 30 April: Our Spring Fair, Featuring
children's exhibits plus plants, books and
produce. Tuesday 17 May: Gardeners
Question Time with David Allison, Martin
Walker and Terry Marshall; Saturday 25 June:
See our stand at Eldwick Gala; Saturday 27
August: Our 99TH ANNUAL AUTUMN SHOW
of Vegetables, Fruit, Flowers, Preserves and
Home Baking; Tuesday 20 September: Teresa
Clements will tell us things we didn't know
about English Tulips; Tuesday 18 October: A
Volunteer from Horticap Harrogate explains
how Horticap is Helping People to Grow;
Tuesday 15 November: The AGM AND FAITH
SUPPER (Bring a plate of something sweet or
tasty to share).

Our Travel Secretary Steve Wilkinson has
also planned some interesting trips for
members and friends: On Wednesday 11
May there will be a day coach excursion to
the house and gardens at Kiplin Hall with
coffee (or tea) and scones, then on to
Northallerton and Crook Hall, Durham. 22-24
July will see us visit the Gardens of the
Midshires Two nights away at the 4* Kettering
Parkway Hotel. On Friday we visit Burghley
House Gardens, with time to look at the
house. Saturday will see us at Leicester
University Botanical Gardens (coffee and
scones again) with a guide to show us round
then we move on to Coton Manor Gardens.
We start Sunday with a cruise on Rutland
Water followed by coffee and scones, of
course.Finally we visit the late Geoff
Hamilton's gardens at Barnsdale.

Mike Hitchen

Teamup

with your local fundralsmg group

Marie Curie Bingley & District Fundraising
Group
\We are kooking o start a fundraising group in the Bingley area. By baing part of a group
you can make a big differsnce in your community.

“You can get imvolved in organising. hosting and taking part in o range of activities and
events including colections, 1ea parties and anything you enjay that could raiss vital funds
for the Bradford Hospica, W ane kooking for new group members for the grpup fiom
Cotlingley, Bingley, Giatead and Exdwick.

To find out more plaase contact Sharon Link on

01274 337036 or email sharon link@mariecurie.org.uk '&'..:
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MARIE CURIE provides free of charge
care for people with terminal illness and
volunteers are needed to join a new
Bingley & District Fundraising Group to
raise those all important funds. If you
would like more details please contact
Sharon Link 01274 337036 or
sharon.link@mariecurie.org.uk

Sror all your Fingerie, Nightwear & Swimwear

A{mow de Sremme Jingerie
Eanmsre ‘i‘\\ a /

' 87 Main Street
E Bingley
Charnos,
Panach,
Masqurade,
Curvy Kate

& Many More

80% of women wear the wrong sized bra
Don't be one of them. Free fitting service. Just call in

Y 01274921371

Bathroori¢’& Kitchens

The Biggest & Best
Kitchen and Bathroom showroom
in the Bingley area

For more information or to discuss your project call:

01274 566100

Unit 2 Leonards Place, Leonard Street,
Bingley, West Yorkshire BD16 1DP

www.simplybathroomsbingley.co.uk
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Christmas Fair

Saturday 28th
November

Eldwick Memorial Hall

In support of Manorands Hospice

(& S
) Electrical Services Ltd

Professionally covering all aspects of
domestic Electrical & Security work
Over 25 years experience
City & Guilds trained
Tel: 01274 511433 (Eldwick)
Mobile: 07788 418050

Shama

Indian & Kashmiri Cuisine

O en7¢{a s from spm - 11pm
4 Ear[y gocfémg eﬁentm[p

Clarke House, Keighley Road
Bingley BD16 2RD
Telephone 01274 563 777
www.shamabingley.co.uk
Email: info@shamabingley.co.uk




Yorkshire Countrywomen's

Association
At the October meeting 28 people
attended the Bingo and Quiz Evening.
Everyone enjoyed it and we hope this will
be held next year. Thanks go to Pauline
Clayton and Linda Wardle for all their
hard work in preparing it all.

There are still some places left for our
York trip. Friday 4th December. Please
contact Maureen Beckwith. 01274
591055.

Our next Meeting is on 8th December,
we will be having a competition — Hand
Made Christmas Card (not computer
generated). We will also be entertained
by The Brotherhood Male Voice Choir.
(Mr H. Mallinson).

New Members always welcome.

Yorkshire Cancer Research

Coffee Morning
Thursday 26th November
10.30 - 12.00
At the home of Marjorie Hodgson
40, Falcon Road, Bingley.

SIMPSON’S
ELECTRICAL SERVICES

(ELDWICK)
HOUSEHOLD INSTALLATION AND
MAINTENANCE WITH A PROFESSIONAL

FRIENDLY COMPANY

TEL: 01274 563794

FOR FREE ESTIMATES

WHERE SERVICE COUNTS
CITY & GUILDS
.T.B. & PE.R.A. CERTIFICATED

Tec2k

Computer Problems Resolved
Local to Eldwick

Repairs and upgrades to Laptop & desktop
computers
Resolve problems with broadband or WiFi
Home appointments no problem
Anything to do with electronics
please call for advice

Tel Stuart on 07958-994951
Visit our Web Site for full details
www.Tec2k.co.uk

¢ THE ELDWICK CHURCH

MESSY CHURCH
Saturday 14th November 4.00 —5.30 pm
Saturday 12th December 4.00 —5.30 pm
(Christingle)
Messy Church is a worshipping community
of all ages, it is for all the family. It will be
held in the church hall and the church. There
will be craft activities as you arrive in the
church hall, stories from the Bible, songs
and prayers in the church— rounding off with
sharing a simple meal together in the church
hall. This is an event for all the family —
whatever your age, why not come and join in
the fun!

HAPPY HOUR FUN SIZE CHURCH -
for young families — All welcome
Wed. 18th November from 09.15 — 10.15

LADIES FELLOWSHIP:-
19th November 7.30 pm Claire Gill “My
call to the Deacory Ministry”
3rd December 7.30 pm Christmas Party.

ANGELS VISIT ELDWICK:-
Eldwick Angels 19th and 20th December.
See more details elsewhere in the
newsletter.

SERVICES:

1st November

09.15 am Holy Communion led by
Rev. Rosemary Nash.

10.30 am All Age Worship.

8th November Remembrance Sunday

10.30 am Holy Communion led by
Rev. Alan Brown.

15th November

09.15 am Holy Communion led by
Rev Alan Brown.

10.30 am Morning Worship led by
Rev Ruth Crompton.

22nd November

09.15 am Big Breakfast.

10.30 am Holy Communion led by
Rev Alan Brown.

29th November

10.30 am Morning Worship led by
Mission and Outreach Group.
John Froud / Jenny Cousens
from The Zephaniah Trust.

WILKINSON & WHITLEY LTD.
ALL MODEL SERVICING MOT TESTING

BATTERIES

WELDING

ALL MAKES
AIR CON. REPAIRS SERVICE LIGHT RESET

LIME STREET, BINGLEY 01274 562787

Private Tuition
(Qualified Primary School Teacher)

Help your child reach their full potential in a
positive and encouraging environment.
From pre-school onwards
* Getting ready for primary school
* Ongoing support in numeracy, literacy and
science
* GCSE Maths
» School entrance exams
First session free
Cathy Levis
01274 568602 (Gilstead)

Childminding
Vacancies Available

Telephone Cathy Levis on
01274 568602 / 07585 449275

Most recent Ofsted inspection “This provision is
strong ... children enjoy their time with the
childminder ... children are well cared for in a
warm welcoming environment ... the childminder
is highly skilled”.

6th December

09.15 am Holy Communion led by
Rev. Ruth Crompton.

10.30 am All Age Worship.

13th December

10.30 am Holy Communion led by
Rev. Malcolm Sharrock.

20th December

09.15am Holy Communion led by
Rev Alan Brown.

10.30 am Morning Worship Nativity by
Sunday Club.

6.30 pm  Christmas Music and readings
led by Rev Alan Brown

24th December

4.00pm  Nativity with Ben the donkey.

11.30 pm Midnight Service led by
Rev Alan Brown.
25th December
10.00 am Christmas Day Service led by
Rev. Alan Brown.
27th December
09.15 am Big Breakfast.
10.30 am Holy Communion led by
Rev. Barbara Walls.
REGULAR WEEKLY EVENTS
Tuesday - 09.30-12.00 Church Café
Wednesday - 09.30-12 Embroiderers/Probus
13.30 — 15.30 Craft Group
18.00 — 20.00 Weight Watchers
Thursday - 15.30 — 19.15 Dance Classes
Friday - 19.15-21.15 Elstead Ladies Choir
Pre School Group - 08.45 — 15.15 Tuesday,
Thursday and Friday.
REGULAR MONTHLY EVENTS
Ist Friday in the month Friday Footsteps
3rd Saturday in the month Saturday Strollers
3rd Thursday in the month Ladies Fellowship
3rd Wednesday in the month Happy Hour
Mid Saturday Messy Church
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS:-
Contact Ann Shoebridge 564690

Graham Sutcliffe
t/a K Sutcliffe

Plumbing, Heating & Reg'd Gas Engineer
15 Heaton Drive, Eldwick, Bingley BD16 3DN

Phone: 01274 569328
Mobile: 07540 418811

No job too small

TMF

Property Services Ltd
Domestic & Commercial Work

For complete property management
Established Business, Professional,
Honest & Reliable Free Quotations
e Kitchens & Bathrooms
 UPVC Windows &
Doors
o Soffits & Facias

® Plastering & Tiling

® Painting & Decorating
® Joinery & Building

e Electrical Work

Toni Fuller
M: 07791 856975 T: 01274 565036
E:toni.tmf@blueyonder.co.uk




Copy for publication in next months Newsletter to reach the Editorial Committee c/o Birches, the Post Box inside the
Post Office or email us at news @eldwickvillage.co.uk  Deadline for copy is 1st December 2015

NOVEMBER REMEMBRANCE

Each year on Remembrance Sunday the procession makes its way from
church down to Beck Bottom to pay tribute to those men from Eldwick who
gave their lives for their country

One name recorded on Eldwick’s War Memorial is that of Lance-Corporal
Arthur Bruce Stead whose parents only received official confirmation of his
death over 12 years after Arthur was reported missing. Mr and Mrs G Stead
of Lily Cottage in Eldwick had been proud of their son joining the Duke of
Wellington’s West Riding Regiment and had given up all hope of ever seeing
him again. However they were still staggered on receiving the
communication from the Imperial War Graves Commission.

In the course of the work of removing the bodies of soldiers who had been
buried in isolated or scattered graves, to cemeteries where graves can be
cared for and maintained, the body of an unknown British soldier was found
in the vicinity of Longueval and the remains were carefully and reverently
reburied in Serre Road Cemetery, Beaumont Hamet.

When the removal was carried out, a piece
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proving without doubt that the body is his. The |
Commission will in due course erect a

permanent memorial on the grave, bearing his | ELDWICK SOLDIER’S DEATH
name and regimental particulars. IN 1916.

Mrs Stead said that it was in August 1916
that one of Arthur's chums in France wrote |
that Arthur had been posted missing. He was
acting as a guide for a party of stretcher | -
bearers carrying wounded soldiers from the
front line to the dressing station. Two |
members of the party were taken to hospital
and, as nothing was heard of the others, it
was presumed they had been killed by a shell. |
The chum’s letter further stated that there
might still be hope for Stead, though his |
battalion had been holding a very hot part of |
the line and the enemy had shelled the British
trenches and communications incessantly.

“The whole place is a charnel house”, it
continued,” German and British dead but no-
one can bury them yet, until things quieten
down, owing to the intense enemy fire. The
lads in the company are very sorry indeed
and express their sympathy to you sincerely.
He was a very good soldier, quiet, but very
determined and devoted to duty.” |

Shortly afterwards Mr Stead was sent a '
letter from the Record Office in York, stating that his son had been severely
wounded but that no further information had come to hand. There being
some uncertainty as to what had happened.

Lance Corporal Stead was 26 and had joined the Army just after the
outbreak of the war. He had been employed as a traveller by Messrs Slater,
Paley and Nixon, wholesale milliners, Bradford. Mr and Mrs Stead naturally
assumed that their son had been killed but this was the first intimation of the
actual fact, and they are, of course, relieved to know that he had been given
a proper burial.

Forty years ago, George Nixon of ‘Spring View’, The Green in Eldwick,
wrote of the Eldwick Home Guard.

‘When this country was threatened with invasion by the Germans in 1940,
the call went out for men to join the Local Volunteers — later to be called the
Home Guard. The photograph is of more than fifty men of the village who
attended the first parade in July 1940. Regretfully, many are no longer with
us but many are and this could be of interest to readers. The framed picture
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PARENTS JUST NOTIFED.

Lance-Cerporal STEAD.
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had been hanging on the wall of No 9 The Green, which was The Orderly
Room, Ammunition Store and general assembly point for the activities of the
Home Guard of which | was Officer in charge.

Although most of the men were in mufti, we developed into an active and
fully equipped force, (not the TV Dad’s Army!), as many of us had served in
the 1914/18 war. The village was a very close knit community with all
organisations, ARP, Red Cross, Fire Watchers, etc., in which the women of
the village played an important part and the village was definitely fully alerted
for any eventuality.

After 40 years this may appear strange but at that time Eldwick was a
village in the true sense and the threat of danger served to unite us all still
more. The social evenings, Whist drives etc., in the blacked out church hut
relieved the tension and has left many of us with happy memories. When
hostilities ceased and we were disbanded, any monies held by different
organisations were given to the fund for building the present Memorial Hall’.

As well as operating from No 9 The Green, with various posts such as the
Corn Mill and the old Eldwick Beck Spinning Mill, for exercises, outlying
posts such as Spy Hill above Dick Hudson’s was manned. Action did occur
on two occasions when the group had to extinguish flares dropped by
disorientated German bombers heading for coastal docklands.

On Sunday 14th August 1938 Lord Harewood came to the Eldwick Cricket
Field, then below Woodlands Road, to present a standard to the newly
formed branch of the Eldwick and Gilstead British Legion.

Shortly after the 2nd World War
an additional plaque was
unveiled on the Eldwick War
Memorial which carried the
names of those who never
returned from the battles.

PETER MARRIOTT
PROPERTY SERVICES

Also BOND GARDEN SERVICES
All types of work undertaken incl. % ; i IR
Painting & Decorating, Plumbing, PICTURE FRAMING SIMON BOND
Tiling, Fencing, Pointing etc. etc.
No job too small by éé‘ud Bettles ELDWICK
Free estimates & advice. BINGLEY

For a friendly, reliable and
professional service

07985 050543
01274 510969

Tel: 01274 510252

INTERIOR PAINTING AND DECORATING

21 Mansfield Avenue, Eldwick

Mob: 07941 364274

01274 567439
07790 415593
jan@janbond.wanadoo.
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